TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES APRIL 5, 2018
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on April 5, 2018.
Members Present: Joe Palmeri, Michael Parry, Chris Macek, Noah Grunberg, Eric Lucentini
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: John Taylor

Guests: Stephen Cooper, Rachel Cooper
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.
The Board and Stephen Cooper discussed his pending application for a variance and what documents he would need to provide.
Discussion was held on solar installations. A proposed new bylaw will require all ground mounted systems to get a Special Permit. The Board questioned who would verify the numbers regarding the necessary size of solar installations.
The Board discussed whether a cease and desist order would extend the appeal period for a Special Permit and whether it was from the date the cease and desist order was granted or from the date it was lifted. Also discussed was whether the town could be sued if the aggrieved party appealed.
An agreement between the Town of Shelburne ZBA and applicants Beth and Timothy Simmonds was reviewed. The agreement stated that the applicants and the property owner (Josh Simpson) agreed to extend the deadlines in which to hold a hearing and to reach a decision. The parties have agreed to reschedule the hearing to June 7, 2018, at 7:30 p.m. at the Shelburne Town Hall.
A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, to accept the agreement as presented. 

Voting in favor: Michael, Chris, Noah, Eric, Joe

Opposed: None


Abstentions: None

A motion was made by Eric, seconded by Michael, to approve the August 3 Johnson hearing minutes.

Voting in favor: Michael, Chris, Noah, Eric, Joe

Opposed: None


Abstentions: None

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Noah, to approve the September 7 Cantor hearing minutes.

Voting in favor: Michael, Chris, Noah, Eric, Joe

Opposed: None


Abstentions: None
 A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, to approved September 7 meeting minutes. 

Voting in favor: Michael, Chris, Noah, Eric, Joe

Opposed: None


Abstentions: None

A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Eric, to approved December  7 meeting minutes. 


Voting in favor: Michael, Chris, Noah, Eric, Joe


Opposed: None


Abstentions: None

It was noted that the ZBA report for the Annual Town Report had been submitted.
The request for a laptop computer has been submitted and has been tentatively approved by the Selectboard and Finance Committee.

At 8:30 p.m. Michael moved that the meeting be adjourned. Noah seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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